
CCW Meeting March 14, 2024

23  members were in attendance at our March covered dish and Saint Patrick's Day meeting in the 
Social Hall.  Guests included Fathers Al, Key, Chris and Moses as well as Sisters Eileen and 
Salvatore.   Irish Music and Irish themed dishes were enjoyed by all.  Photo booth was set up for 
photos after the meeting.  

Welcome and call to Order by Ruth Zemba. 
Meeting was opened with prayer and the Pledge  

Roll Call by Mary Parsons:    Ruth Zemba, Mary Parsons and Pam Meinart were present,  Barb 
McCarthy, Karen Willey,  Donna Testa, Mary Ann King  and Maggie Wetherhold were excused

Minutes by Mary Parsons:  February  minutes were distributed and available on the website.  A 
motion to approve minutes as distributed made by Vi Gliot and second by Eileen Sharkey.  Motion 
was approved unanimously.   

Treasurer's report Through February  by Ruth Zemba for Mary Ann King
Current checking account balance: $3622.31
Current savings account balance: $33,316.72
Expenses were for Easter Cards for Shut-ins (Society of Divine Savior),  Donation to Derry 
Township Police Department, Mass for Julie Fogarty.   

Old Business
• None

Correspondence: None 
New Business

• Discussed donation to the Diocesan Annual Appeal of $100.  Mary motioned the donation 
should be made, seconded by Kathy Cantore.  Motion approved unanimously.   

• April meeting will feature Off the Streets and the Saint Vincent DePaul Society.  Ruth 
distributed a list of needed items for Off the Streets for members to bring at next 
meeting,  

• Communion Breakfast is April 21st.  Tickets are available.  Cost is $12.  We will need 
volunteers to decorate afternoon of April 20th.  

• Knights of Columbus plan a Communion Breakfast April 28th and have requested volunteers 
from CCW to help serve and clean up.  

• Cathy Scott from the Officer Search Committee gave an update of their efforts to contact
potential new members and officer candidates.        

Family Commission
• No Update.  

Announcements
• Happy Birthday to Peggy Schroeder
• Congratulations to Dottie Juliano for 45 years of marriage this month.    



• Please prayerfully consider an officer or commission chair for the CCW 2024-2025 year and
pray for the success of the search committee.  

• LaDora Field  won $22 and a Lottery Ticket for the 50/50 drawing.  
• Please remember Sister JoAnn and Barb McCarthy in your prayers for recovery of health 

after hospital stays.  
• Next Meeting is April  11th in the Parish Social Hall at 6:30. 
• Meeting was adjourned with three Hail Mary's.  
• Members took the opportunity to take fun group photo's after the meeting.  Photo's were 

posted on Facebook and the SJA website.


